
The January Term held on 4rd day of January 2011 

 

The County Commission convened at 9:00 a.m., pursuant to adjournment January 3, 2011.  

Present Dan Colbert-Presiding Commissioner, Jim Mayes-Associate Commissioner District 1, 

Matt Bass-Associate Commissioner District 2, Rick Wilcockson-County Clerk, Kimberly 

Ingersoll-Chief Deputy County Clerk, Deanna Colbert- Auditor, Krysti Henke-Treasurer, the 

following proceedings were had: 

 

Citizens present: John Hunt 

 

Sheriff’s Department: Mike Krigbaum, Captain Mike Lang, Major Kurt Venneman 

 Repairs and improvements are almost finished for the completion of the contract 

requirements for the federal and ICE prisoners to return to the jail. 

 ICE inspection of the jail takes place every week. 

 United States Marshall inspection takes place every month. 

 

SKW: Dave Hamilton 

 BRO Bridge program and Soft money match were discussed for the Davis bridge. 

 Commissioner’s are going to send a letter to the State designating repair/reconstruction of 

the Davis bridge take place before the Fairview Church bridge. 

 

MoDOT: Skip Wilson and Beth Brown 

 Bridge inspection report booklets were given and discussed. 

 

Justice Center: Jim Burlison 

 Lincoln County Bar Association would like permission to install and pay for a secure, 

wireless system in the Justice Center.  It would be password protected and would be 

completely separate from any DSL system presently in the building.  Commissioner Jim 

Mayes made the motion for the installation of the wireless network in the Justice Center 

to be used and paid for by the Lincoln County Bar Association.  Commissioner Matt Bass 

seconded the motion.  The motion carried. 

 

Public Administrator-Betty Cox 

 A new line item will be added to the Public Administrator’s  budget with a $500 balance 

to be used for fees/publication costs pertaining to client business, with the knowledge that 

the line item will be refunded at some point by either the estate or family members. 

 

Unfinished/New Business 

 The revised meeting protocol was signed and adopted. 

 Rick Griffin from the Labor’s Union with a letter for the Commissioner’s to review for 

the organization of the Sheriff’s Deputies and Jailers.  An appointment in the future will 

need to be made for further discussion. 

Lunch recess at 11:20 a.m. 

 

Ministerial activities/road inspections 1:30-4:30 

 The Commissioners spent the afternoon touring the Justice Center and the Lincoln 

County Sheriff’s Office and the Jail. 

 

Reconvene at 4:25 p.m. 



 The minutes from January 3, 2011 and January 4, 2011 have been reviewed.  

Commissioner Matt Bass made the motion to approve the minutes as presented; 

Commissioner Jim Mayes seconded the motion.  The motion carried. 

 

 

There being no other business to come before the county commission at this time, the meeting 

thereupon was adjourned until Monday, January 10, 2010. 

 

 

 

___________________________________ 

      Presiding Commissioner 

 

       

____________________________________  

      Associate Commissioner District 1 

 

 

 

      ____________________________________ 

      Associate Commissioner District 2 

 


